
 

January 18, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Dennis Pyle, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ethics, Elections and Local Government 

Statehouse, Room 234-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Pyle: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 14 by Senator Hensley, et al. 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 14 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 14 would prohibit any state officer or employee from engaging in outside 

employment beyond ten hours per week.  Under the bill, “state officer or employee” includes: 

 

1. The Governor; 

 

2. The Attorney General; 

 

3. The Secretary of State; 

 

4. The Commissioner of Insurance; 

 

5. The State Treasurer; 

 

6. Each person appointed to the Governor’s cabinet; 

 

7. The public information officer and the chief attorney appointed for the Departments of 

Administration, Agriculture, Commerce, Corrections, Health and Environment, 

Transportation, Wildlife, Parks, and Tourism, the Departments for Aging and Disability 

Services and Children and Families, and the Juvenile Justice Authority; and 

 

8. The personal secretary and one special assistant to the Secretary appointed to the 

Departments of Administration, Agriculture, Commerce, Corrections, Health and 

Environment, Transportation, Wildlife, Parks, and Tourism, the Departments for Aging 

and Disability Services and Children and Families, and the Commissioner of Juvenile 

Justice. 

 

A person who violates this act would be guilty of a class A misdemeanor. 

 



The Honorable Dennis Pyle, Chairperson 
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 The Governmental Ethics Commission indicates that SB 14 would have no fiscal effect 

on state revenues or expenditures. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Rachel Sciolaro, Secretary of State’s Office  

 Carol Williams, Governmental Ethics  


